So there it is. The end of another beautiful season. The trails were fantastic... again! But now the snow is gone. As Jim Way from Dear Lodge says, "Time to clean the clubs and get the boat ready".

This is the last newsletter you'll get for the 2014/2015 season. The next newsletter will be sent out in fall of 2015. We're going to do things a little differently with the mailings. I'll be sending the newsletter via e-mail rather than mailing it. This will literally save hundreds of \$\$ in mailing costs. I have some of our member's email addresses on file and I will send you a quick hello to see if any emails bounce back to me because of an invalid address. So it's totally legitimate when you see this in your inbox: snogoerssecretary@yahoo.com

If you know your email address has changed recently, please shoot me an email to let me know. Also, if you prefer to continue getting the paper copy of the newsletters, please email me at the same address and let me know.

New membership forms will be sent out by mail at the end of July – beginning of August 2015.

Elections were held at the General Meeting earlier this month. Here are the positions that were up for election and the names of the people who are now holding them:

- **VP** Andy Smith
- Secretary Carol Morden
- Trail Boss Luke Schlueter
- PR Wayne Riebe
- 1 yr board members Kyle Dibelius/Doug Westenberger
- 2 yr board member Jim Hannemann

The board members will continue to meet once a month throughout the summer. We want to do the best job we can to **make the best trails better**. I'm finding out that this isn't just a winter job. \odot

The **next general meeting** will be held on **September 9, 2015 @7:30 pm**. This will be at Dear Lodge on Hwy FF.

Until then, enjoy the warm days and long evenings while we have them. Before you know it, you'll be shoveling your way to the sleds and loading them up for another great ride in Mercer.

Carol Morden Secretary Mercer Snogoers